Parish Council Report
 March 2017
The village annual Litter Pick is taking place from 10.00am on Saturday 1st April, so if you get this before then, do come along to give a hand!  High-Viz jackets, bags and pickers will be available for volunteers and a free cuppa with cake provided in the Birbury when you have finished. After the winter there is likely to be plenty to pick up along our verges, so many hands will make light work of the task..  

As you are probably aware, fly-tipping is an increasing problem in the countryside.  Prompt reporting of this directly to Rugby Borough Council (01788 533533) is the best way to address the problem. And while we are on the topic of anti-social behaviour, there has been a resurgence of regular dog fouling in the village. This is very unpleasant for other walkers and should never happen.  Please be willing to challenge any dog owner who does not pick up!
The promised road closures to enable our drains to be properly cleared should have been done by the time you are reading this.  The Council has been pushing for this work to be done for months, so let’s hope it has now been completed.

The Borough Council has kindly agreed to provide us with a few young trees which we will be able to use to replace those older trees which will be removed by the County Council in the near future.  However, if any family in the parish would like to donate and dedicate a more mature tree for the verges, do let any of us know.
For many years now, the PC has provided newcomers to the village with a ‘Welcome’ leaflet with information about local services etc. It has proved so useful that we have decided to give you all a copy, and it will be distributed with this issue of Birdsong.  We hope you find it helpful.

Our Annual Village Meeting will take place on Tuesday 25th April in the Birbury (see notice on page X) This is your chance to challenge your councillors about their work on your behalf, and help us make plans for the future. This year we shall be consulting you on a number of issues. The most urgent is whether the village should embark on a Neighbourhood Plan. If you would like to know more about this issue, there is a website : www.locality.org.uk which provides information about the process of producing a Neighbourhood Plan. We do know that it has to be a community activity, rather than a PC one, so unless a sizeable number of volunteers comes forward to make up the working party no progress will be made. We shall also be asking your views about future uses of the telephone box in Main Street and how best to improve pedestrian access to the recreation field.  The meeting will also include short reports from all our village groups.  We hope to see as many of you as possible at this meeting.
Members of the public are also very welcome to come to the next meeting of the Parish Council which will take place on:

7.30pm on Tuesday 18th April 2017 in the Birbury

With best wishes,
Diana Turner.
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
